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“BUILDING ACCOUNTABLE AND EQUITABLE PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION”

As the Governor-designated Protection & Advocacy organization for people with disabilities and a long-time advocate for accessible, affordable public transportation, Equip for Equality strongly opposes the CTA Board’s decision to double the fares for its paratransit customers to $3.50.  Paratransit service is required by the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), our civil rights law, to provide equal access to public transportation for people who are unable to use mainline bus and rail service, due to a physical or mental disability.

Of course, paratransit service is costly and it will remain so, even with improved efficiencies, increased accessibility of fixed-route bus and rail service and other initiatives.  However, it is a cruel trick for the CTA to provide substandard and limited paratransit service for years, in violation of the ADA requirements, and then improve and more fully fund its service, as required by the ADA, only to limit access again, except now only for people of limited means.

Who are the people who will be most affected by this unjust and misguided action?  In the CTA’s “2004 Paratransit Services Customer Satisfaction Survey,” it gave this information about its paratransit customers:

· 81.7% have an annual household income below $20,000

· 69.9% have an income below $15,000

· 47.6% have an income below $10,000

· The largest percentage, 31.5%, have incomes between $5,000 and $10,000

· 16.1% exist on a household income below $5,000

· 77.8% have no household vehicle

· 58.4% are 65 years of age or older

· 80% are African American; and

· 43% live on the South Side of Chicago.
